
 

Meeting Minutes 
January 26, 2010 

 
 

In Attendance: 
Members: Frederick Komenda, Steven Swain, Guile Wood 
Staff: Eric Shufelt, Marina Manager, Joe Gibbs, Mooring Officer 
 
I. CALL TO ORDER:  
  Frederick Komenda called the meeting to order at 7pm. 
II. MINUTES: 
  Motion was made and approved to accept the minutes of December 22, 2009. 
III.       NOTICES OF INTENT (NOI): 
   Huckemeyer – 149 Pleasant Street, Hyannis 
    No objections. 
   Huckemeyer – 137 Pleasant Street, Hyannis 
    No objections. 
   Outwin – 25 Ladd Road, Centerville (Centerville River) 
    No objections. 
   Bonnybrook – 185 Ocean View Drive, Cotuit 
    No objections. 
IV. MOORING APPEALS: 
  Scanlon – Esteys Ave  
   Mooring permit will be approved pending completion of a   
  mooring permit application, inspection of mooring, and receipt of all  
  required fees: FY09- $70, FY10- $70 and mooring reinstatement fee $25.   
V.  OLD BUSINES:  
   Barnstable Harbor Bulkhead update. Eric Shufelt reported that the  
  Town of Barnstable held a bid opening for the Barnstable Harbor bulkhead 
  repair. There were 18 bids submitted to the Town and are being reviewed.  
  Once the contractor has been selected and the contract signed, we will find 
  out what limitations there will be during construction. The low bid was from 
  CRC, Co., Inc. from Quincy for $2,334,249. 
  Coastal Access Plan update. Joe Gibbs reported that in the spring  docks will 
be added along the bulkhead at the Gary Brown boat ramp as  dredging is now 
complete there. West Bay bulkhead completed but drainage  work still needs to be 
done. We are waiting to hear about the consultants  report to repair the Millway boat ramp. 
We recently asked for consideration  for the  Centerville River/Haywood Ave ramp as well 
as the Prince Cove  ramp. They are using new signage to promote the Towns Ways to 
Water,  looking at repairing or redesigning the Bay Street parking lot.  
 We believe the State is going to replace the floats at Blish Point.  
 
 
 
VI. NEW BUSINESS: 
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              None.  
                                                                               
VII. CORRESPONDENCE:  
   The Town Clerk’s memo giving an overview of Executive Session was handed out to the 
 committee members. 
 
VIII.    HARBORMASTER REPORT:  
  Mooring and Marina wait list renewals went out January 1st and we must receive them in our 
 office by March 15th at 4:15pm. There is no appeal process.  
  Mooring renewals will be going out  February 5th. They are due in the office by March 31st with 
 a late renewal period ending May 14th for an additional $25.   
 
IX. ADJOURNMENT:  
  The meeting adjourned at 7:50pm. 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mary McGaughey 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 

Next Meeting: 
February 23, 2010 @ 7pm 

Selectman’s Conference Room     
 
   

 


